Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

Washington, **BC** 20515-4206

April 29, 2022

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chair
Committee on Appropriations
U.S. House of Representatives
2358-B Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Kay Granger
Ranking Member
Committee on Appropriations
U.S. House of Representatives
1036 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger,

I am requesting funding for the City of Lebanon for the purpose of alleviating traffic congestion in fiscal year 2023.

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Lebanon located at 200 North Castle Heights Avenue, Lebanon, Tenneseee 37087.

The funding would be used to widen a roadway adjacent to the Tennessee State Fair Grounds from two lanes to four lanes. A four-lane roadway would help improve the outflow and inflow of traffic around the Tennessee State Fair Grounds, major streets in the City of Lebanon, and Interstate 40.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely,

John Rose

Member of Congress